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May 14, 2018 
 
 
 
Mr. William McKercher 
Mississippi Department of Environmental Quality 
515 E. Amite Street 
Jackson, MS  39201 
 
Mr. Ben Lightsey  
Mississippi Department of Environmental Quality 
515 E. Amite Street 
Jackson, MS  39201 
 
Re: Corrective Action Work Plan, Rev. 2 

Former Holley Automotive/Coltec Industries Facility, Water Valley, MS  
 
Dear Messrs. McKercher and Lightsey: 
 
Pursuant to Section 4.A. of the Agreed Order No. 6789-17 (the “Agreed Order”) entered on 
September 11, 2017, First Environment, Inc., on behalf of EnPro Industries, Inc., submits 
the enclosed Corrective Action Work Plan (“CAWP”), Rev. 2, regarding the former Holley 
Automotive/Coltec Industries Facility located in Water Valley, Mississippi and known 
downgradient plume area.   
 
The CAWP submitted to the MDEQ on November 10, 2017 was revised on January 12, 
2018 (“CAWP, Rev. 1”) to address the MDEQ’s comments in the November 29, 2017 and 
December 15, 2017 meetings.  On February 21, 2018, MDEQ requested, via electronic mail, 
additional information regarding the CAWP, Rev. 1.  On March 14, 2018, First Environment 
responded to MDEQ’s comments.  Subsequently, the CAWP, Rev. 1, was discussed in April 
12, 2018 and May 9, 2018 meetings with the MDEQ.  The enclosed CAWP, Rev. 2, was 
revised to address the MDEQ’s comments.  The enclosed CAWP, Rev. 2, also includes a 
revised schedule for the CAWP implementation (Appendix C).  Subject to the MDEQ’s 
approval of the CAWP, Rev. 2, First Environment expects to commence implementation in 
early June 2018. 
 
As noted in Section 1.1 of the enclosed CAWP, as with any corrective action work plan and 
associated investigative and remediation activities, it may be necessary to augment and/or 
revise the proposed remedial approach.  Any additional work will be done with the continued 
oversight and direction of MDEQ as contemplated in the Agreed Order and as governed by 
Miss. Code §17-17-54. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the CAWP, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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Very truly yours, 
 
FIRST ENVIRONMENT, INC. 

 
Bernard T. Delaney, Ph.D., P.E., BCEE 
President 
 
 
Enc. 
cc: Trudy Fisher, Esq. 
 Benne Hutson, Esq. 
 Amanda Tollison, Esq. 


